
Marion writes from Cambodia: “The film crew from YWAM Wollongong has 
been such a blessing. John, a chiropractor in Sydney fixed my hips from the 

fall down the stairs ages ago & my neck & shoulders from the fall & the 
broken arm, so I am feeling great”.  

 
 
 
 
Dear Friends of Marion and RTC Supporters,  
 
Thank you for your support, prayers and friendship that has allowed Marion to continue to serve among the 
Cambodian people and bring employment and hope to many of the locals whom she also calls ‘family’.  
 
Production work continues at the present factory with the harvesting of 25 tons of mangoes, so far this year 
which gives us large stock for sales in the coming months. The capability to continue export to Japan, but 
now to Singapore and a trial stock to Australia is a small but vital step forward that we hope to develop and 
sustain. We have come to the realisation that, in order to get the factory to become ‘self-sustaining’ we need 
to look at exporting to other countries, since the profit margin of sales within Cambodia is still small. This 

ability to export has been a major battle fought and won in the spiritual 
realm, with the intercessory prayers of many of you that are reading this 
letter. Thank you.  
 
While continuing with productions and sales from the present factory, we 
have also been able to build a boundary wall around the mango-farm. You 
will remember that every monsoon, the floods devastate much of 
Cambodia and the farm had up to a meter of flood water last year and we 
lost our pineapple crop. This boundary wall, with deep foundations will help 
protect the farm for the upcoming monsoons. We are also looking at 

building two staff houses on the farm that will house the farmer and his family, and to also be able to hold 
church services in the other. We’ve presently been quoted around $20, 000 for building both houses.  
      
The church is growing with eight baptisms in the last month and answers to prayers for healing and other 
miracles. God is adding to our numbers regularly with testimonies of miraculous healings and other 

miracles. It is said that there are still six million land-mines hidden within 
the Cambodian territory, and recently a group of farmers were wounded 
when they unknowingly lit their fire for cooking food, on a potato farm, but 
over a landmine. Two of our staff visited the wounded regularly in 
hospital and with prayer, recovery for them was miraculously speedy. 
Since most of the staff with RTC are themselves landmine survivors, it 
touched a soft chord in many hearts. For Bunthoeun Cheng, this was a 
vulnerable time bringing back some past painful memories of his own 
suffering, but he has now willingly been commissioned to the role of a 
Hospital Chaplain, using his own testimony of suffering and redemption. 
 

We are delighted to share 
these stories of progress and 
redemption with you. Thank 
you for your support over the 
many years. Could you please ask the Lord if you should support Marion and the 
business this year again? If so, please respond with the donation slip that has been 
enclosed. Tax deductibility is available. Thank you.  
     

Dean Paterson (Chairman) 

 

PO BOX 658
MORPHETT VALE 
SOUTH AUSTRALIA 5162 
PHONE: 08 8270 2332   
Email: pmwinn@picknowl.com.au 

Advertising: RTC have Cambodian Harvest Dried fruit stock that need to be marketed 
here. Could you help us trial-market them at locals schools or fruit and veg. shops. 
 


